
VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
September 18, 2013 

Regular Meeting 

Minutes 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster helda Regular Meeting at 7:30PM on September 18, 2013at Village Hall, 
50 Main Street, Brewster, New York 10509.  

Attendees:  Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini  
Trustees; Tom Boissonnault,Mary Bryde,Terri Stockburger 
Village Engineer: John Folchetti  
Village Counsel: Anthony Molé,  
Clerk & Treasurer: Peter Hansen 
Village Police: John Del Gardo 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Regular Meeting 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the regular meeting, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

1. FBC Parade Permit Application 

1.1. Motions to approve the FBC Ragamuffin parade permit application for October 26, 2013 from 10AM to 12Noon, 
parading from Markel Park to Library parking lot trick or treating at Main St. businesses on the way, then back 
to FBC parking lot for “trunk or treat.” Rain date of 10/27/13 1:30 to 3:30PM fees waived, Trustee Bryde 2nd all 
in favor 5 to 0. 

2. FBC request for waiver of fees; sign permit, Planning Board Application 

2.1. John Nielson representing FBC details the plans.  Tabled until October 2nd meeting.   

3. Monthly Reports for July, 2013 
3.1. Engineer’s Report – John Folchetti delivers the engineer’s report for August& September.  Mayor Schoenig 

motions to accept the engineer’s report, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report included in these 
minutes. 

3.1.1. Sewer Operator RFP Prequalification – JRFA to draw up prequalification criteria in collaboration with the 
Village and distribute widely. 

3.1.2. Comprehensive Plan Update – JRFA will attend 9/25/13 Comprehensive plan meeting. 

3.1.3. DEP Land Transfer – no responses from Land Use Department at DEP.  Suggests moving it up the chain of 
command. 

3.1.4. DEP Maintenance Bonds – 250K bond for each project required.  VOB to purchase and be reimbursed by 
EOHWC.  Counsel will establish an agreement.  Soft costs to be included.  Clarify life of permit or just 
duration of construction. 

3.2. Code Enforcement Report– Joe Hernandez delivers the Code Enforcement report for August.  Mayor Schoenig 
motions to accept the August Code Enforcement report, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report 
included in these minutes.  Mr. Hernandez has an issue with a zoning referral and is questioning why the zoning 
chair would tell the applicant different information than the Code Enforcement Officer without talking to the 
Code Enforcement Officer first.  He believes his authority is being undermined by this type of activity.  Trustee 
Boissonnault asked about the stop work order.  Mr. Hernandez says there were two; one was the Methodist 
Church that was planning on installing a cross on the steeple without proper structural drawings.  The other 
was the St. Lawrence Church, starting work without a safety plan. 

3.3. Police Report– Chief Del Gardo delivers the August Police report.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the August 
Police report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report included in these minutes.  Trustee Bryde asks about 
Founders Day coverage and said it seemed like there was good coverage; did he coordinate with the Founders 
Day Chair?  Chief Del Gardo says that he and Erin had not spoken but coverage was my decision based on past 



experience and all went according to plan.  Trustee Bryde asks if there is a difference now that an officer is 
more visible in the crosswalk.  Chief says it seems better to have them there.  Foot patrol is also increased.  
Trustee Boissonnault asks about the response time.  Chief believes it is one minute or less.  Trustee Bryde asks 
about the closing of I84 in the next 2 to 3 weekends.  Are we prepared?  Chief says we are always prepared for 
unusual situations and this should be no different.   Deputy Mayor Piccini notes a typo on foot patrol.  Trustee 
Boissonnault asks for clarification on the DOT traffic stops.  Chief says we started DOT enforcement on trucks 
about 5 years ago.  Trucks coming through the village represented a clear and present danger as it was 
apparent there were too many with deficiencies.  Their first action yielded a single truck with 44 infractions and 
there were many more trucks with multiple infractions over the years. We were writing 175 to 250 summonses 
and now the latest DOT action only yielded 10 infractions so it is apparent that the enforcement action is 
working and keeping the village safer.  Chief said we took control of this Village after the horrible accident 
involving a truck and we continue to maintain strict control to maintain public safety. 

3.4. Planning Board Report–Rick Stockburger delivers the August Planning Board report.  Mayor Schoenig motions 
to accept the August Planning Board report, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report included in 
these minutes. 

3.5. Zoning Board of Appeals Report – Richard Ruchala delivers the June and August Zoning Board reports.  Mayor 
Schoenig motions to accept the June & August ZBA, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. Reports are included in 
these minutes. 

4. Proposed Local Law 3 of 2013 – Building Moratorium 
4.1. Mayor Schoenig motions to approve resolution 091813-1 adopting Local Law 3 of 2013, Trustee Boissonnault 

2nd– discussion; Trustee Stockburger wants to wait until the comprehensive plan is completed.  Trustee 
Boissonnault asks why.  Trustee Stockburger says because that is the way it should be done.  Counsel advises 
that if you wait until after the Comp plan there is no use to put it in place.  Local Laws have to have a purpose 
and there would be no purpose in enacting the local law if it is adopted after the comprehensive plan and re-
zoning.  The local law only has a purpose if it is enacted now.  Deputy Mayor Piccini notes that if we don’t adopt 
the building moratorium the Village would be subject to more non-conforming uses after the revisions to the 
Comprehensive Plan and before new zoning was adopted.  Deputy Mayor Piccini does not understand the 
reasoning behind waiting until after the Comprehensive Plan is completed to enact the local law.  Counsel 
advises there is also a mechanism to approve waivers to the moratorium by the Board of Trustees.  Trustee 
Boissonnault also offers his opinion that the implementation of a building moratorium is proven practice by 
numerous municipalities in our area.  It is expected that once the Comprehensive Plan discussions begin the 
moratorium is in place.  Mayor Schoenig tries to elicit further reasoning behind Trustee Stockburger’s position 
and also explains that there is no reason for a building moratorium after the comprehensive plan is revised.  
Question arises on applications pending before boards but action not yet taken. Counsel advises “restrictions 
set forth in Section 150-3 subparagraph B … add: 

The restriction set forth in this subparagraph (B) shall not apply to processing, review or 
approval of Applications pursuant to which preliminary subdivision approval has been 
granted, and is effective as of the date of this local law, and shall not apply to 
processing, review or approval of applications that are pending before the Planning 
Board as of the date of this local law. 

Mayor Schoenig motions to include the amendment in approval, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd 
Roll Call Vote:  
Deputy Mayor Piccini – Aye 
Trustee Stockburger – No 
Trustee Bryde – Aye 

Trustee Boissonnault – Aye 
Mayor Schoenig - Aye 

Vote: All in favor 4 to 1 as amended. 

5. Hudson Valley Pattern for Progress Contract Extension 

5.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to approve the Hudson Valley Pattern for Progress contract extension to 
continue providing planning services and consultation, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

6. Correspondence sent-received for August, 2013 

6.1. Trustee Bryde – questions; Danbury Dodge letter declining to bid on the truck.  Clerk says there are still nearly 
100 other vendors who have received the request for proposal so their declination to bid should have no effect 



on the outcome, FBS letter – Counsel advises that is Executive Session material as it involves litigation.  Mayor 
Schoenig motions to accept correspondence sent-received, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

7. Minutes for approval – September 4, 2013 

7.1. Trustee Bryde motions to approve the September 4, 2013 minutes, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 4 to 0.  
Mayor Schoenig abstains as he was absent. 

8. Vouchers Payable – Trustee Bryde reviewed the vouchers and found everything in order. 

8.1. A General $28,952.26 

8.2. C Refuse & Garbage 20,687.29 

8.3. EN Engineering Fees Escrow 887.50 
8.4. F  Water 9,044.45 
8.5. G Sewer Operations 138,085.58 
8.6. H62  Tonetta Brook Retrofit 13,863.33 
8.7. TA Trust & Agency 5,073.02  

 Total Vouchers Payable  $216,593.43 
There are no refunds included in this batch of payables. 
Mayor Schoenig motions to approve vouchers payable, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

9. Other Business 

9.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini – Women of Distinction ceremony honoring Verna Bergstrom.  Notable was the number 
of women honored for their years of service in the community including the younger women who had put years 
into their service.  Trustee Bryde spoke to Verna and she was beyond honored. 

9.2. Attended Green infrastructure bus tour along with Trustee Stockburger, Code Enforcement OfficerJoe Szilagyi, 
Planning BoardVice Chair Rick Stockburger, and Deputy Highway Superintendent Domenic Consentino.  Saw 
some excellent examples of green technology and hope to use some of the concepts in our Village revitalization 
efforts. 

9.3. Deputy Mayor Piccini asks Trustee Stockburger about the Oak Street speed control possibilities.  Highway 
Superintendent needs to weigh in before speed bumps can be considered.  If Dan Crawford is on-board then a 
local law would need to be adopted designating speed bumps for Oak Street.   

9.4. Trustee Bryde attended the 9/11 memorial service at the Elks Club.  It was an impressive event and well 
attended.  Founders Day was a beautiful day and well attended.  Additionally, we received a number of 
additions to our email distribution list. 

10. New Business 

10.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini attended Founders Day and spoke about Envision Brewster to anyone and 
everyone informing them of the process and progress expected to come.  Received a lot of positive response 
from the general public.  Only one was negative at the onset of the conversation but she transformed to a more 
receptive position after hearing more of the facts.  Non-Village residents could not take advantage of the zoning 
committee request but were still excited about the possibilities.  Two people who had moved out of the Village 
were now considering moving back into the Village. 

10.2. Trustee Stockburger notes receiving vendor literature for WWTP operator in her mailbox. 

10.3. Trustee Boissonnault – Founders Day presented a very nice opportunity to meet people from inside and 
outside the Villageand talk about Envision Brewster.  The responses were very positive.  No one said they 
wanted to keep the Village as it is. 

10.4. Mayor Schoenig – Acknowledges Erin Meagher for doing a good job organizing Founders Day and the 
weather certainly cooperated to make it well attended.  The car show was the only bust.  Only two classic cars 
showed up. 

11. Public Comment 

11.1. Richard Ruchala says he is for the revitalization of the Village.  Richard Ruchala did not like the Board’s 
procedure even though it was totally proper and legal.  Mr. Ruchala asks to submit a letter into Public 
Comment.  Letter included in these minutes.   

12. Mayor Schoenig motions to go into Executive Session to talk about litigation and action may be taken after the 
Executive Session, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.   Mayor Schoenig motions to come out of Executive 
Session and resume the regular meeting, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 



13. Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to authorize the Mayor to sign the settlement terms of the FBS contract termination, 
Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

14. Mayor Schoenig motions to adjourn, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
  



Village of Brewster Planning Board 

David P. Kulo Jr. 

Chairman 

 

 

To  James Schoenig, Mayor 

 Christine Piccini, Trustee, Deputy Mayor 

 Mary Bryde, Trustee  

 Teresa Stockburger, Trustee 

 Tom Boissonnault, Trustee 

 Peter Hansen, Clerk & Treasurer 

 Anthony Mole, Counsel  

 

Regular Meeting August 27, 2013 

 

Board Members in Attendance: 

 

 David Kulo, Chairman 

 Rick Stockburger, Assistant Chairman    

 Mark Anderson 

 Tyler Murello 

 

Board Members not in Attendance: 

 

Renee Diaz 

 

New Business 

   

11 Eastview Avenue  67.26-2-15, 16  - Applicant wishes to install a 3 stop ADA elevator. 

  

Alan Patrie , the project leader, discussed plans to improve access to the parish center at St. Lawrence OôToole.  

The installation  of an elevator to be attached to the outside of the front of building would blend with the current 

exterior façade. 

 

To expedite the process, the VPB recommended waiving Site Plan application,  applicant should request this in 

writing.  This was not a 239M application.  The VPB voted to hold public hearing on September 10, 2013. 

 

Counsel would later recommend having public hearing on September 24, 2013. 

 

County Moratorium 

 

The VPB recommended grandfathering all applications in progress from the moratorium law. 

 

 

David Kulo  

Chairman, Planning Board 

September 17, 2013 
 

Planning Board Report - August 



 
ZBA Report June 1 



 
ZBA Report - August 1 



 
Public Comment letter 1 


